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SUNDAY, July 19 

  8:00 - Deacon’s Breakfast 

  8:45 - FBC Coffee Café   

  9:15 - Sunday School 

10:00 - Library Open 

10:30 - Morning Worship 

11:30 - Centri-Kid Parent Luncheon 

  5:30 - Neighborhood Adult Bible Study/ 
                             at the Presley’s 

                     No Evening Activities                                     
 or Worship Service at FBC 

TUESDAY, July 21 

   7:00 - Men’s Prayer Group  

  11:30 - Senior Luncheon/Fellowship Hall 

  12:00 - Youth Summer Gathering 

   4:30 - Tuesday Evening Hospital Ministry 

   6:00 - Prayer Shawl Ministry/Aldersgate 

WEDNESDAY, July 22 

   5:30 - Prayer Meeting/Church Conference 

            - Playground for Jesus Bible Club 

THURSDAY, July 23 
  8:30 - Pine Lake Fellowship Camp/Children 

FRIDAY, July 24 
  3:00 - Righteous Oaks Ministry Supper    
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

     

         

 

   Last Sunday’s Record                         
    July 12 
      First Baptist  SS: 280 
      Offering:  $23,972.50 
              

            January 1, 2015                   
Requirements:  $721,845.32 
Receipts:            $716,462.02 

 
Deacon of the Week 
7/19 - Larry Roberts 
7/26 - Walter Rogers                
8/2 - Jim Williamson 
8/9 - Greg Snowden   
8/16 - Wayne Powell 

Preschool Ext. Session 
Daniel and Amy Johnson 

LAUNCH 
Betsy Brewer 

Ryan and Casey Haarala 
Anna Kate Henry 

Counting Committee 
Sally Wilkinson 

Don Evans 
Greg Monsour 

John Culpepper, Chairman 
 

Worship Welcomers 
Joey and Melissa Mabry 
David and Kathy Stehle 

 
Sunday School Greeters  
Jack Jackson  Earl Laird 

John and Debra Anderson 

Security  
Clifford Holloway   Jack Jackson 

TV Ministry  
Jet Scarbrough, Reed Scar-

brough, Benjamin Porter, Jason 
Braud, David McCubbin, Mark 

Fairbanks, Benny Harrison,              
Rob Autry, Fred Porter 

              VOLUNTEER MINISTRY  for July 19 

                           Dr. Raymon Leake, Pastor        
                 Rev. David McCubbin, Associate Pastor Emeritus                                                                                                                                            

Rev. Wayne Polk, Associate  Pastor for Outreach and Discipleship                                                         
 Rev. David Bishop, Associate Pastor for Music                                                    

 Rev. Benjy Linder, Associate Pastor for Students 
 Caitlin Braud, Director of Children’s Ministries                                                                                               

701  26th Avenue/P.O. Box 1509      601.484.4600   601.484/4620 (F)                        
Meridian, MS  39302                                 www.fbcmeridian.org                                                                      

FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER                                    
has been suspended 

for the summer  
and will resume  

August 12.  
 

Prayer Meeting 
5:30 p.m. 

Chapel 
 
 
 

 

 

Sermon for Sunday, July 19 
“Nobody Cares                                    

How Smart You Are!” 
1 Corinthians 8:1-13 

Deacon’s Breakfast        
Sunday, July 19 

8:00 a.m. 

 

 The Messenger 
 

July 19, 2015                                            Volume 87, Number 28 

 
 

SENIOR ADULT 
LUNCHEON 

      

   Y’all Come!! 

Tuesday, July 21 
   11:30 a.m. 

  FBC Fellowship Hall 
 

Join us for some cool summer fun… 
a light lunch, special entertainment 

and a good time of fellowship. 



Memorials… 
    Benevolence Fund 
In memory of:  Caroline Emmons 

 FBC Church Conference 
Wednesday, July 22     5:30 p.m. 

PINE LAKE FELLOWSHIP CAMP   
Thursday, July 23    TIME:  8:30 AM to 4:30 PM                            

Cost: $10 - Bring a Swimsuit, Towel and Sunscreen                         
and a SACK LUNCH  (Snacks provided) 

 ChildreN’s Ministry Schedule                   

The FBC Constitution and Bylaws Committee*  
has completed its work and a proposed Constitution 
and Bylaws is available for your review.  Please                    
e-mail karen@fbcmeridian.org if you would like a 
copy e-mailed to you.  If you don’t have e-mail ac-
cess, we have a limited number of copies available 
to be picked up in the church office. 
 *The members of the committee are:                            
Davis Miller      Walter Rogers        Rhonda Wilson  
     Don Evans        Louise Williamson      

                       
                                                 How GriefShare Works                     
It may be hard for you to feel optimistic about the future 
right now. If you’ve lost a spouse, child, family member, or 
friend, you’ve probably found there are not many people 
who understand the deep hurt you feel. This can be a confus-
ing time when you feel isolated and have many questions 
about things you’ve never faced before. 

        A new FBC GriefShare group will meet weekly on 
       Tuesdays beginning August 11th                                                          
to help you face these challenges and move toward    
rebuilding your life. Call Ellen Rogers for more infor-
mation or to join this new group (601.484.4600). 

            Don’t forget your school supplies!             
             Over 400 children will be served 

  this year at the LBA Crisis Center.   
 There is a box in the Welcome Center for your items.             
         Deadline:  Sunday, July 19th                                                 

Centri-Kid Parent Luncheon 
 Sunday, July 19 
      (immediately after church) 
   Fellowship Hall 
PURPOSE:  Complete necessary forms for camp             
 and receive additional trip information. 
     A notary will be available for your convenience.      
*Any unpaid balances will be due at this time. 

RECRUITING MEN FOR A  NEW MINISTRY 
We’ve been asked to participate in a  mentoring 

program for 9th grade boys at  Meridian High 
School.  Call Wayne Polk for details.                 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR RIGHTEOUS OAKS 
FRIDAY, JULY 24    3:00 p.m. 

FBC Righteous Oaks Ministry will cook and serve a meal and 
join in worship services.  If you can help with the cooking or 

serving, please contact Wayne Polk. 

Thank you for your generous support of MSS Sunday 

Fund. To date, we, at First Baptist, have donated 
$3,870.00 to this year’s campaign.  If you want to donate 
and have not done that yet, please do.  There are enve-
lopes available in the church office.  Checks need to be 
made out to MSS Sunday Fund (Methodist Senior Ser-
vices) and mailed directly to their office in Tupelo, MS        
to receive tax credit.  You can also do honorariums and 
memorials in this manner.  Anything donated to the               
Sunday Fund before next April and designated for First 
Baptist Church will count in our total. Thank you again for 
your generous donations!!!    
    Chris, Jeremy and Leslie  

  Walk Thru the Bible Verses for this week… 
 July 19 - Isaiah 21 - 23 
 July 20 - Isaiah 24-27 
 July 21 - Reflection and Worship 
 July 22 - Isaiah 28 - 30 
 July 23 - Isaiah 31 - 35 
 July 24 - Isaiah 36 - 39 
 July 25 - Isaiah 40 - 43 

 Summer Gathering  
Tuesday, July 21 & 28 

 Where: FBC 
      When: Noon - 1:30 PM 

  FOOD...bring $2 for lunch 

BACK TO SCHOOL                     
POOL PARTY @ Woodview   

Monday, August 3                                     
6:30 to 9:00 PM 

 
BEGINS ON AUGUST 19… 

WATCH FOR DETAILS! 

  FBC Eye Glass Ministry                                                 
We continue to collect used         

eyeglasses and sunglasses for             
missions.  Please drop them in 

the church office.  THANKS! 


